
 

 

Ä Minister’s Message Pg. 2 

Ä September Birthdays Pg. 2 

Ä Wheel of Life Pg. 2 

Ä Intern-al Monthly Message Pg. 3 

ÄGreeter and Usher Meeting Pg. 3 

ÄBoard News Pg. 4 

Ä Religious Exploration Pg. 5 

Ä September Fun-Shops Pg. 5 

Ä Adult Courses Pg. 6 

Ä FESCO News Pg. 7 

Ä Circle Supper . Pg. 7 

Ä Green Sanctuary Pg. 8 

Ä JUUst Social Change Pg. 9 

Ä BABA’S Tips Pg. 9 

ÄOngoing Activities Pg. 10 

Ä PCD Men’s Retreat Pg. 10 

Ä How to Reach Us Pg.11 

Inside 

 

5   I Am A Man! Strike~ Bob Britton  
Don’t miss this special pre-Labor Day service and the 
joyous music of solidarity! Union Organizer Bob Britton will 
highlight the 1968 Memphis Sanitation Strike that sought 
union representation for the lowest paid public workers in 
society. This strike culminated in the assassination of Dr. 
Martin Luther King, Jr. at a time when he was expanding 
his prophetic vision beyond Civil Rights and Racial Equality 
to embrace Union Rights, the Peace Movement, and the 
War on Poverty. 
 Special collection for Interfaith Committee for Worker 
Justice 
 

12: Service time returns to 10:30AM 
 The Sound of Water: A Communion  ~ Rev. Katie 
Kandarian-Morris, Sharon Wylie, & Lane Campbell                                                 
INTERGENERATIONAL SERVICE 
Join us for the first official “new year” service in our 
sanctuary as we welcome the community back together 
sharing water from our travels and the sharing of haiku. 
Our choir will sing and we will take a special collection 
for our incredible new sound system. Bring a small vial 
of water from your travels to mingle in our shared stream.  
 

19:  Attention to Detail: What Do We Do Now? ~Rev. 
Katie Kandarian-Morris 
The Jewish observance of Yom Kippur asks us to look at 
the decisions we have made for the year and do some re-
calibrating. How might we make room to do this work and 
what tools do we need to do it? Time? Dedication? 
 

26:   A Woman To Remember: Margaret Fuller ~Rev. 
Katie  Kandarian-Morris 
Celebrate Unitarian Margaret Fuller’s birth 200 years ago 
by remembering the legacy she has made to our tradition, 
and to those whom she considered her friends. Fuller had 
a string of “firsts” for women, let’s wish her Happy Birthday. 

AVENUE OF THE GIANTS 
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 Today I drove into the 
church parking lot and was 
greeted by fifteen (I counted) 
turkeys. I know that turkeys in 
our general area are nothing 
new, but I have never before 
seen any in the parking lot or 

on the grounds of our church. I’m supposing that 
they saw our new “Certified Wildlife Habitat” sign 
and felt certain they were fully welcome here. I’m 
hoping and anticipating that will be the case with 
others who enter our driveway this season ahead.  

We have so many good things happening 
around Starr King Church. With the completion of 
our updated sanctuary, the welcoming of our new 
intern minister, Sharon Wylie, our new Director of 
Religious Exploration, Lane Campbell, and our 
new Office Administrator, Kelli Abatangelo, we are 
really preparing for a spectacular new church 
year.  

We are ready for new adult religious 
exploration classes, we will have new fun shops 
for our younger children, we are ready to receive 
our youth; we’ve got our Green Sanctuary 
certification. Much heavy lifting has been done for 
the beautification of our grounds, thanks in great 
part to our member Walt Korus, and we’ve got 
beautiful music provided by our pianist Marla 
Bacina, our volunteer pianists and choir members.  
We have a liason to the UU Legislative Ministry, in 
seminarian Russ Menk, to work with us on really 
being a force for healthcare reform.  

We are a warm and welcoming 
congregation with a faith that has stood the test of 
time. And now, the time has come for Unitarian 
Universalism to be an unfeigned beacon of liberal 
religion in our bruised world. What a perfect time 
for us to be at our bright and shining best!  

This autumn, as we come together in this 
place we love so much, let us open our hearts to 
be present to those who come to us looking for 
their new beginning. Let us remember this gift: 
that we have a welcoming and free faith to offer to 
the world. We are here, standing on the side of 
love, to provide hospitality to individuals in our 
community.   

Like the turkeys roaming our grounds, may 
we enter the gates with thanksgiving, giving 
thanks for this wonderful place, with praise and 
blessing for this community of caring and 
compassionate living. 

 
 
 
 
P.S. Please bring a small amount of water with 
you from your summer travels. We’ll co-mingle it 
at our water communion on September 12th. See 
you soon! 

 
 
 
 

KATIE’S BAY VIEW 

 
 

 Bill Gaylord is recovering from a 
hospital stay at Kaiser San 
Leandro Rehab Hospital. 
 

 Suzanne Hicks is recovering from 
complications of her Diabetes. She 
is at home and would appreciate 
your phone calls. 
 

 Patricia Osage has had good news 
for her family and is looking 
forward to healing. 

1 Caroline Cady 
6 Daniel Hitchings 
9 Rythe Hultman-DeSmidt 
11 Marilyn Mosher 
14 Kirk Smith 
15 Terri Owen 
20  Carey Sanchez Para 
28 Allison Fink 
29 Parker Bugosh 
 

JEDEDIAH 
REDWOODS STATE 

PARK 



 

 

 I am thrilled to be your 
Intern Minister for the 2010-2011 

church year. I appreciate the 
warmth and welcome I’ve received from those of 
you I’ve met, and I look forward to getting to know 
the rest of the church community as well.  

A bit about me: I am a Candidate for Unitar-
ian Universalist ministry, and I’m starting my third 
year as a Master of Divinity student at Starr King 
School for the Ministry in Berkeley. 

I moved to the Bay Area with my life partner, 
Peter Armstrong, two years ago to attend seminary. 
Prior to that, we lived in San Diego for 12 years, 
where I worked as a project manager at my family's 
construction company. I like to say I have a ministry 
in steel toe shoes! 

In addition to my seminary work, I volun-
teered as a youth advisor this past year at the UU 
Congregation of Marin. I also worked as a chaplain 
last summer at Sutter Sacramento. I am passionate 
about ministry and confident that I am on a path 
that brings me deep joy and meaning. 

 
 
 

But let me be clear: these past two years 
have been stressful! It reads neat and tidy when I 
summarize it in a couple of pithy paragraphs. But 
every three or four months has meant adjusting to 
something new: new classes, a new home, a new 
job.  

When I look around your beautifully reno-
vated sanctuary and the wonderful kitchen and 
added space, I feel the joy of a congregation that 
has made a dream a reality. There is so much to be 
proud of in what you’ve accomplished. 

And with that joy, I know there must be 
pangs of unease or even uncertainty. It can be hard 
to let go of what was familiar and beloved. I imagine 
that the church feels very different now, and there 
might even be ways that it no longer feels like 
home. 

So if you do feel a little pang of loss, let me 
just affirm that even good change is hard (can I get 
an amen?) and invite you to hold gently the com-
plexity of your mixed emotions. It may look differ-
ent, but this is still your church home, and I look 
forward to making memories with you here in the 
year ahead. 
 

 

  If you are volunteering as a greeter or usher this year, please 
   join Susan Blanc, Diane Meyerson, and Sharon Wylie for a 
meeting and training session. We will particularly focus on issues 
   and challenges with welcoming newcomers and managing  
    movement through the entry area. Our meeting will begin in  
     the sanctuary. Please email your questions or concerns to  
                  Sharon at internminister@starrking.org.  
                     We hope to see you on Saturday 9/11!   

  
 

 

Saturday, September 11  10:30 .a.m.12:30 p.m. 

BEACHES AT PRAIRIE 
CREEK REDWOODS 

STATE PARK 



 

 

  It has been a number of months since I talked about our vision 
statement. Do you remember it? You can find it on our website by clicking on 
"Newcomers" and then clicking on "About Us.”  If you go to the bottom of the page you 
will see the 5-year vision adopted in 2007. For those of you that can't or don't want to 
go to our website, here is what our vision statement says: 

 Starr King Unitarian Universalist Church’s  Five Year Vision - (adopted March 2007) 
A vibrant, dynamic community where meaningful transformative spiritual practice flourishes in an 
intergenerational environment.  
A congregation that: 
•Celebrates our unity in common worship and nurtures each individual’s search for truth. 
•Provides adults and children with a rich array of opportunities for personal and spiritual growth and 
service to others. 
•Embraces visitors and welcomes them into our spiritual community. 
•Actively addresses critical social justice issues, making a real difference in people’s lives through 
moral, spiritual and material support. 
•Cultivates an aesthetically pleasing environment that enriches our community and spiritual life. 
This month I would like to talk a little about the third bulleted item: "Embraces visitors and welcomes 
them into our spiritual community". 
 It is my sense that we have improved in this area over the past few years.  We have a more 
comfortable and appealing facility and sanctuary. I also think that visiting families appreciate having RE 
classrooms in the same building. We are nearly done upgrading our sound system, which should 
improve the listening experience of everyone, even people with hearing issues. Our fellowship room is 
large enough hold all of the congregation and visitors after service, and is an inviting place to get to 
know strangers or catch up on news with friends over coffee, tea and snacks.  
 Our membership committee follows up with visitors in an effort to provide them with information 
they requested and also to help us better track how welcoming we are as a congregation. 
Can we do more? Can we do better? I am sure we can. I am certainly aware that I can do a better job 
when I stand up at the front and welcome everyone before Sunday service. On a few occasions I have 
forgotten to invite visitors to stand and introduce themselves. Hopefully I won't forget again. Of course, 
not all visitors feel comfortable introducing themselves, and that is fine. My goal is to give them an 
opportunity to become engaged at whatever level they are most comfortable with. Hopefully I haven't 
scared anyone away!  
 A couple of areas where we are making improvements are: making it easier for visitors to find us 
by adding a new sign next to our gate, and by upgrading our website. 
If you are interested in helping us become more welcoming or have some suggestions, let me know.  

 
 

         By DARRYL RAY— BOARD PRESIDENT 
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HUMBOLT REDWOODS 
STATE PARK 

 
 

For most of us our new upgrade makes Starr King Church an even more special 
and valued place.  Our beautiful “new” sanctuary and kitchen, new office and the 
added classroom spaces are accomplishments of which we can all be proud.  
However, while we are congratulating ourselves for a job well done, we also need 
to make a commitment to keep our newly renovated spaces as pleasing and 
special as the day they were completed.  It is our responsibility to make sure we 
treat our spiritual home with the love and care it deserves.  Unfortunately, there 
have been several incidents of paint being chipped, dents being made and paint 
being stripped off. the walls. 
While none of these is intentional, they have occurred.  We all need to be more 
mindful when moving furniture and other things around and also when putting up 
notices etc. for these we have very nice bulletin boards.  We all just need to be 
mindful of our new spaces. 



 

 

 There is new paint on the walls, fresh sanctuary construction, and beautiful 
windows creating a view of our gorgeous surroundings here in Hayward.  This 
year brings opportunities for transformation, prioritizing what has worked well in 
the past, and new dialogue.  In this new space, a community can open itself for 
internal reflection and external outreach or exploration. 
I just want to start off by saying that I am so excited to begin working with your 

congregation.  My first day in the office started off with planning children’s stories for an upcoming ser-
vice and multi-generational worship for the year.  There is so much to look forward to. 
 Let me begin by telling you a bit about what I bring to the table.  I am a third-year seminarian at 
Starr King School for the Ministry, studying for parish ministry with a Religious Education focus.  Before 
that, I did my undergraduate studies at Antioch College in Yellow Springs, OH.  My background includes 
early childhood education, multi-generational experiential learning, and high school youth advising at a 
congregation in the Bay Area.  These experiences collectively inform my ministry and how I plan to work 
with SKUUC.  I have lived all over the United States in Chicago, Ohio, Connecticut, and many parts of 
California.   
 What I am excitedly anticipating in the coming months is getting to know you all and working to 
support Religious Exploration programming.  The service to kick-off Religious Exploration is coming up 
around the corner on September 19th.  There, we will renew our Religious Exploration Covenant and 
begin a new year of programming.  What interested me especially in coming to SKUUC was your shared 
ministry model.  Upon meeting a few members my first Sunday, I was impressed with how many folks 
told me they had been involved in leading a Funshop in the past or were planning to lead a Funshop in 
the future.  Religious Exploration is a community ministry and I am looking forward to hearing your ideas 
and working with you in the spirit of creativity and learning to support our young folks. 
 Please feel free to come and talk to me anytime about concerns, questions, or offered support for 
Religious Exploration here at SKUUC. My email address is dre@starrking.org. 
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            By Lane Campbell-DRE 

 
 

 Solar Oven/Nachos      ~ Roy Dickerson     Diana Dickerson 

 All Ages Service  
 Guitar Music and Singing -     ~ Bill & Ruth DeSmidt  

 Ham Radio      ~ John Gruver      Roy Dickerson  (Connecting with John Prout) 

 
 

SKUUC is currently looking for Religious Exploration Assistants and Funshop Leaders for the upcoming 
year.  Funshop Leaders would be responsible for planning an activity that fosters one of the 7 Unitarian 
Universalist Principals.  Assistants would be responsible for providing support to the leaders and a 
snack. (snacks are paid for out of the RE budget.)  We are hoping to establish a rotational schedule with 
adults that are eager to minister our youth.  An orientation for interested participants is scheduled for 
September 12th.  Please contact either Lane Campbell, Director of Religious Exploration at 
dre@starrking.org or Mary Kiesling at jillchloe@aol.com, if you are interested in being part of this 
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Religious Education and Spiritual Growth For Adults at Starr King Unitarian Universalist Church 

 
 
 
 
To register 
for these courses call or e-mail Chris Selig (510-633-0628  
or scottnchris@comcast.net 

 
THE NEW UU 
Especially for new members to learn more about Starr King Church and Unitarian Universalism. Topics 
covered include the history of Unitarians and Universalists, the history and organization of our church, 
and how to become involved in our church community. Light refreshments and childcare will be provided. 
Led by Karen Cook and Meg Jurich 
Tuesdays, September 14, 21 and 28 
7 pm to 8:30 pm 
Fellowship Hall, Starr King UU Church 
 

Building Your Own Theology 
This ten session course provides you will tools to create your own belief system and address one of our 
UU principles: a free and responsible search for truth and meaning. The readings and exercises, as well 
as the guidance of the course leaders, will allow you to draw on your life experiences to write your own 
credo. 
Taught by Sharon Wylie and the Reverend Katie Kandarian-Morris 
Tuesdays, October 12, 19, 26, November 2, 9, 16, 17, 30, December 7, 14 
7 pm to 9 pm 
$10 charge for materials 
Fellowship Hall, Starr King UU Church 
 

PARENTS AS RESIDENT THEOLOGIANS 
This two-part course will help parents explore ways of talking to their children about religious and spiritual 
issues. Childcare will be provided. 
Taught by the Reverend Katie Kandarian- Morris and Sharon Wylie  
Saturdays, January 22 and February 5 
10 am to noon 
Fellowship Hall, Starr King UU Church 
 

DEALING WITH GRIEF AND LOSS 
All of us experience loss in our lives, and with it comes grief. This class will focus on dealing with loss and 
grief, and will help give tools for helping with others’ grief.  
Led by the Reverend Katie Kandarian-Morris 
February 27  
12:15 pm to 2 pm 
Fellowship Hall, Starr King UU Church 



 

 

 
 
 

 The promised changes in the governance structure of the Family Emergency 
Shelter Coalition are now being translated into major Bylaws modifications.  As always, 

the devil is in the details, so this process will take awhile, but there is no serious disagreement about 
FESCO's future direction. There will be a smaller Governing Board to take care of legal matters and the 
budget, and a larger Coalition Board to meet FESCO's other needs. Members of the Coalition, of which 
SKUU is one, will be expected to participate in at least three significant efforts to support FESCO. The 
SKUU Board will decide the ways in which SKUU will participate. 

 It is hoped that these changes will make it easier to recruit new Coalition Members, and 
also make it easier for representatives to understand and fulfill their role. If you are aware of a business,  
congregation, or service organization that might be fruitfully approached about joining FESCO as a 
Coalition Member, please tell me. 

As you know, FESCO had a very difficult last year. Cate Steane, the Executive Director wrote a 
gripping description of just how bad things were, and the process by which FESCO pulled through. It was 
published in an on-line zine for non-profit organizations called Blue Avocado. I think you'll find it a good 
read. Here's the link: http://www.blueavocado.org/content/through-valley-shadow-failure 

I wish I could say that FESCO is now completely out of the woods, but that's not true. 
Expenditures have been pared as far as possible without endangering the mission. Unfortunately, both 
government and foundation funding remain markedly lower than in the past, so community support from 
individuals continues to be needed to make up the shortfall. I know the SKUU congregation members 
can be counted on to support FESCO's work in moving homeless families toward independence. The 
Coalition does what we can't do alone. 

Page 7 

NEXT CIRCLE SUPPER TO BE HELD ON NEXT CIRCLE SUPPER TO BE HELD ON   
Saturday, November 13Saturday, November 13  

New congregants — here is your chance to meet 
people in the church while enjoying a fun 
evening with a small number of people. 
Long time members — this is your chance to meet some of the newer 

members of the congregation, and to spend a 
pleasant evening with old friends 

 
Sign up by Sunday, October 31  

 
Sign up sheet is on the bulletin board in the fellowship hall 
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WE DID IT!  
We have officially become an accredited Green Sanctuary through the UUA. Congratulations to our 
Green Sanctuary committee and our congregation for all of the hard work that went into making this 
possible. A celebration is in order and will be announced soon! 
WHERE DO WE GO FROM HERE?  
We will continue to work in the areas of worship and celebration, religious education, environmental 
justice, and sustainable living, further integrating our Green Sanctuary efforts into congregational life 
and reaching out farther into the community and the world. We may want to work more deeply on a 
few issues, or we may decide to branch out and explore new areas. We will nurture the relationships 
that we’ve already invested in, and perhaps make new ones. The choice is ours. We will report yearly 
reviews of what we are doing, and every four years we will apply for re-accreditation, following the 
UUA guidelines. 
    Renee Ray will continue to monitor the Green Sanctuary practices that are already in place, making 
sure that they remain intact. The Green Sanctuary committee will remain active, bringing new and 
exciting workshops, projects and information to our congregation in order to broaden our awareness of 
sustainable living, earth ministry and green practices.  
INTRODUCING OUR NEW CHAIRPERSON! 
Stephanie Smith has graciously volunteered to be our new Green Sanctuary chairperson. Many thanks 
to Stephanie for stepping up to the plate and being a leader in this new exciting phase of our congre-
gation’s greener life! 
A FINAL NOTE FROM THE UUA: 
Through the Green Sanctuary program, Unitarian Universalist congregations model Earth ministry, 
encouraging and facilitating our congregants to live in ways that are consistent with these values. We 
continue our collective commitment to envision and work toward a future in which ecological values 
are the guiding principles for all our relationships. Our congregations can be like gardens where the 
seeds of a just and sustainable future are planted and nurtured. 

May our gardens continue to blossom,  
helping to create a greener faith community and world! 

 
 

It is all the small, individual actions that make the 
collective accomplishments possible. 

 

DO YOUR PART AND MEET NEW PEOPLE AT THE SAME TIME. 
 

TALK TO LAVON HODGES AND SIGN-UP TO BE A COFFEE SERVER. 



 

 

 
 
 
 If we've learned anything since President Obama took office, it's that the fundamental changes 
we all want for America will be impossible until we end the stranglehold that big corporations and lobby-
ists have on our democracy. We know the solutions to the big 
problems. But most of these solutions aren't even on the table 
in Washington, because an army of 13,000 corporate lobbyists 
stands in the way. (That's about 24 lobbyists for each Member 
of Congress!!!) To fight back, we need a massive new move-
ment to kick corporate lobbyists out of D.C., hold our elected 
officials accountable, and fix our democracy to make Washing-
ton work for the 98% of us who don't have corporate lobbyists.  

For information about a current national campaign with exactly that goal, talk with  
Evelyn Cormier or Frank Burton. 
 
 
For more information about the UUA’s legisla-
tive work for Social Justice in California 
check out the linked site below 
http://www.uulmca.org 
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Toilets use the most water in our homes. Every day, Americans flush 4.8 billion gallons of water 
down the toilet. Reducing the amount of water that your toilet is flushing away will go a long way to 
saving water in your home and helping to conserve it generally. With one easy adjustment, you'll 
save money, water and the environment… one flush at a time. 
 

Fill a half gallon container. A plastic bottle (juice/milk) is ideal. Remove any paper or plastic label on 
the outside of the container. Fill it at least partially with pebbles, sand, or gravel - whatever is handy. 
Then add water if more weight is needed. If you just fill it with water, though, the container will move 
around in the tank and interfere with the mechanism. 
Place the container in the tank of the toilet. 
Carefully lower it into the water. 
Replace the lid of the tank. 
Flush away. The New York Times reported that a sealed half gallon container will save half a gallon 
on each flush. If you, like most Americans, flush 5 times daily, your family of 5 will save 350 
gallons (1325 liters) of water every month. These savings will significantly cut your 
water bill, too. 



 

 

 

 

 EVENING MEDITATION meets on the 1st. and 3rd. Wednesdays (Sept. 1 and 15)  
 from 7- 8pm. Come practice meditation and reap its benefits. 
 

SKIFFLE meets 2nd and 4th Wednesdays (Sept.8 and 22) from 7 to 9 PM..  If you’re 
considering coming for the first time, best to give a call to Bob Meyerson at 510 581 2037. 
 
MORNING DISCOVERY meets in the library from 10 to 11:15 A.M. on first and third 
Wednesdays (Sept. 1 and 15) All are welcome to join us to explore community and 
spirituality, discussion and shared silence. 
 
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE meets on the third Sunday of each month (Sept. 19), after 
the service from 11:00 P.M. 
 

BOOK CLUB will meet WEDNESDAY, Sept 15, at 7 PM at Evelyn's home to discuss What 
Came Before He Shot Her  by Elizabeth George.  All are welcome.  The October book is All 
Hat by Brad Smith and we will be back to our regular schedule in October. 
 

JUUST SOCIAL CHANGE meets on the second Sunday (Sept. 12) after the service, at 11:45 
P.M. All are welcome  
 
SKIT improv. group meets in the Sanctuary on second and fourth Thursdays at 7:30 P.M.     
(Sept, 9 and 23)  
 

NO ROOM FOR RACISM vigils are held every third Friday (Sept. 18) from 4 to 5 P.M. at the 
intersection of Jackson-Mission-Foothill. An opportunity to stand for your values! Sponsored 
by  South Hayward Parish. 
FILM GROUP  Will meet at Stuart Fink’s Home Saturday, Sept. 18 At 7:00 P.M. “City Island” (2009) 
Comedy drama starring Andy Garcia and Julianna Margulies. A dysfunctional Italian 
American family in N.Y.C, in for surprise revelations (rated pg-13). Let Stuart know if you are 
coming and please bring a movie snack to share. 
SKARF: (Starr King Against Racism Forever) is made up of a group of people who wish to 
address the issue of racism. SKARF meets the 4th. Wednesday (Sept. 22) of each month at  
7 PM in the church sanctuary. Everyone is welcome. 
 

CHURCH BOOKSTORE: is open every 3rd. Sunday (Sept. 19) after the service  
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How long has it been since you last got together with a group of men and talked about what's really 
important to you?  Not the latest baseball game, not the cool summer weather we've been having, not 
the price of gas.  I mean instead what's really close to your heart. 
For many years now, UU men of the Pacific Central District have gathered on the third weekend in 
October and have played, explored, meditated, sung, made new friends and learned from one another. 
This year’s retreat, the weekend of Oct. 15-17, will focus on three issues: 
• Making friendships, deepening friendships 
• Coping with retirement and semi-retirement 
• Men’s perspective on taking charge of our personal health 
Come join UU men for a weekend of fun, kinship, workshops and more!  
Location: Westminster Retreat Center, Alamo (near Walnut Creek) 
Cost: $225 (accommodation, meals, materials)  -- Limited scholarships are available  
How to register: www.pcd-uua.org/2010mensretreat.pdf 
Contact: Gordon Smith pcdmensretreat@gmail.com or call 408-393-6182 
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Starr King Unitarian Universalist Church 
22577 Bayview Avenue 

Hayward, CA 94541 
Church Office:  510/581.2060 
   office@starrking.org 
Parish Minister: Kathryn Kandarian 
   minister@starrking.org 
   Home phone:  510/537.6565 
Church President: Darryl Ray 
   510/206-9457 
   president@starrking.org. 
Church Website: http//www.starrking.org 
   Crystal Carroll, webmaster 
   webmaster@starrking.org 
Chalice Editor:  Georgia Gruver 
   editor@starrking.org 

Church Leadership 
Board of Trustees 

President:    Darryl Ray 
Vice President:  Andy Hansen 
Secretary:   Nancy Harrison 
Treasurer   Frank Satterwhite 
At Large   Roy Dickerson 
    Colleen Dino 
    Donnie Rett 
    Georgia Gruver 
    Terry Hunt 
    Mary Swain 

Office Manager  Kelli Abatangelo 
Minister   Rev. Katie Kandarian 
Religious Education Dir.  Lane Campbell  
 

 

How to Reach Your Chalice Editor 
Deadline: 2nd Sunday of the month. 
Please put your contribution in writing. 
Post to:    Georgia Gruver 
           2932 Tribune Ave. 
           Hayward, CA 94542- 
Email to:    editor@starrking.org 
 

 Church  Office Hours 
 Tuesday, Wednesday,. Thursday  

9:00am-1:00pm   
Minister’s Office Hours 

Tuesday – Wednesday – Thursday 9 A.M. – 1 P.M. 
NOTE: Please observe minister's uninterrupted 

reading and writing time each Monday 

Church Organization 
Adult Religious Education    Chris Selig 
Bookstore            Evelyn Cormier 
Buildings            Dick Albert 
Chalice Editor            Georgia Gruver 
Endowment/Memorial Fund  Bill Schwab 
FESCO            Nancy Harrison 
Grounds            Carol Henrie, Walt Korus 
Interior              Lavon Hodges 
Kitchen Manager            Sherry Thomas 
Membership             Diane Meyerson 
Committee on Ministry           Kirk Smith–convenor, Bob Britton, 

Keith Lewis Karen Yearout, Doris 
Haskell 

Nominating Doug Sprague-convenor, 
 Diane Meyerson, Karen Cook,  
 Lesley Hitchings, Joyce Kinnear 
 Alternate: Marian Babbidge 
Pastoral Care              Karen Cook – convenor, Al Murdach, 
    Doris Haskell, Jens Dill, Diana  
    Dickerson  
Pledge Secretary          Marilyn Mosher 
R.E. Council                       Russ Menk–convenor Doug Sprague, 

Mary Kiesling, Karen Carrell,  
 Georgia Gruver, 
 Rev. Katie Kandarian  
Social  Robin Fink 
Social Justice  Evelyn Cormier 
South Hayward Parish Jim Forsyth  
Sunday Coffee Lavon Hodges 
Volunteer Coordinator  Karen Cook 
Worship   Betsy Dye 

PRAIRIE CREEK STATE PARK 
FERNS AND WATERFALL 


